2023 AGM Minutes
Tuesday 8th November 2022
Meeting opened 7.30pm

1 – Attendance Peter Warwick, Greg Wark, Sarah Burrows, Alex Chen, Mabel Chen, Ian Warwick, Gemma Brettle, Pam Abdou
      Apologies – Hendrika Sharwood, Carolynne Wark, Wil Wark, Elise Burrows
2 – Review of 2022 minutes - accepted
3 - Presentation of Annual Report (secretary) - posted on internet
In Guildford McCredie Uniting Soccer Club’s twenty-fifth season we were able to field twelve junior teams: two Under 11s, two Under 12s, four Under 13s and one each in Under 14, 14 Girls, 15 and 16 age groups; ten small sided teams: two under 8s, two 9s and two 10s and an U10 Girls & an 12 Girls and an AAL and Over 35 mens on Wednesday nights; two mini teams, an under 6s and an under 7s and four senior men’s teams in the Raahauge Cup & Raahauge Cup Reserves and Premier League & Premier Reserve competitions: a total of 28 teams. This does include one U13s team being a combination of players from all our U13 teams, playing an additional game each weekend. 

The fact that we have been able to retain our strong team numbers after three very disrupted Covid affected and rain affected seasons is a testament to the work of our volunteers. What a joy to have an uninterrupted, ‘normal’ season. No covid interruptions and the only washout was a single all age match, played the following Thursday night. Bliss! 

Six a side always sees a number of teams have the opportunity to get mid season rewards. Our PL men defended the Reuben Henry Shield; and the Ladies the Geoff Baker Shield again (every year since 2018) with our second team being runners up; the U14s won the Peter Bywater Shield; the 10 Greys won the Joan & Roy Pearson Shield and the 9 Reds won the Ken James Shield and the U16s, U13 Onyx, U7s and 6s were runners up. As a club we won the Bill & Meryn Palmer Shield (Champion Club) for the 6 th year running and 10th time overall. A great day. In the State Cup our Premier League men sought and won revenge on Kings Old Boys, reclaiming the Cup. In weekend competition we won eight minor premierships – U8 White, U10 Girls, U12 Red, U13 Onyx, All Age Ladies, Raahauge Cup Firsts, Premier Reserves and Premier League. Seven of these teams (U8 White, U10 Girls, U12 Red, U13 Onyx, All Age Ladies, Raahauge Cup Firsts and Premier League) went on to complete premiership victories – absolutely amazing! The U13, AAL (3 years undefeated) and Premier League defended their titles from 2022. The club’s executive was elected in November, and I would like to thank the committee who work so hard to keep the club running, Peter W, Carolynne, Ian, Sarah, Elise, Mabel, Alex and Wil Remember – no one is paid for their service to your club. I would also like to thank Councillor Ola Hamid, for the support she always provides our club, whether managing the 10 Reds, helping in the canteen or local improvements like the awesome lights at Granville Park. Fantastic! All of the parents who help out in the canteen are much appreciated but without Dorothy and Peter, ordering, setting up, cooking, serving and packing up - this is what service looks like, and we greatly appreciate it. 

In 2023 the CFA was able to expand through advertising with a brand new club and enough growth in other clubs to create SSG (rather than mini) girls comps, extra junior divisions and an U13 competition. The plans are for further growth to include both U14s and U17s in 2024 as well as an additional junior girls comp and growth in senior and Ladies numbers. It is exciting! At McCredie we will continue to be innovative and provide suitable competitions for all our members. The U14 development program will continue and in 2024 we are planning for the first time in McCredie’s history - a second Premier League Squad. Get on board! 

Don’t forget that the registration days are the first two Saturdays in February at Granville Park between 9am and 11am. All registrations must be accompanied by full fees. In 2024 ALL fees will be paid up front or the registration will not be accepted. Remember if everybody brings a friend, we will double our team numbers, but we also need twice as many volunteers. Nobody is paid, so please think how you can support your children in their participation in sport. 

See you all in 2024. 

Greg Wark, 

Secretary 
4 – Treasurer’s report
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$70,442.80
$614.50
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$225.00
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5 – Constitutional Amendments – 
None proposed
6 – Life Members

Nominations - none
7 - Election of officials for 2022







Moved

Seconded
Secretary


Greg Wark

Sarah Burrows

Pam Abdou
Assistant Secretary

Sarah Burrows

Sarah Burrows

Greg Wark

Treasurer


Carolynne Wark

Sarah Burrows

Greg Wark
Registrar


Carolynne Wark

Greg Wark

Peter Warwick
Fundraising Coordinator

Mabel Chen

Sarah Burrows

Alex Chen
Club Coach


Wil Wark

Greg Wark

Gemma Brettle
Ladies Coordinator 

Elise Burrows

Sarah Burrows

Ian Warwick
Councillors to NSWCFA (2)
Elise Burrows

Sarah Burrows

Greg Wark




Wil Wark

Greg Wark

Pam Abdou
Delegates to GDSFA (2)
Peter Warwick

Peter Warwick

Greg Wark




Alex Chen

Alex Chen

Greg Wark
Webmaster/newsletter editor
Greg Wark

Sarah Burrows

Ian Warwick
Equipment Officer

Pam Abdou

Greg Wark

Sarah Burrows
Grounds person


Ian Warwick

Sarah Burrows

Pam Abdou
Committee Members (2)

Gemma Brettle

Gemma Brettle

Mabel Chen
Meeting closed 8.15pm and was followed by committee meeting
